Prior to about 1930 and the development of deviation recording instruments, crooked holes were not considered a problem for rotary drilling. It was believed that if hole was started vertically, it would remain straight during drilling from top to bottom. Wells tended to be shallow, and not many were drilled below 5000 feet. Penetration was slow, since weight on bit usually did not exceed 15000 pounds. Drill collars, as we know them today, were not used. Instead, the bottom holes assembly usually consisted of a fishtail bit, a crossover sub (called a collar), and drill pipe. A portion of drill pipe was run in compression in order to supply a desired weight on bit. No one suspected that wells were crooked until about 1928 and 1929 during the Seminole boom in Oklahoma. During development of the Seminole field, it was realized that some wells required considerably more casing to complete than others, even though the wells were supposed to be in the same producing horizon. The existence of crooked wellbores was finally recognized when a well being drilled by one contractor actually intersected another wellbore! Because operators had to pay for the extra footage drilled and purchase extra casing, tubing, and rods if the well had to be pumped, deviation become concern.

     Today, unwanted deviation can still present expensive problems. Lost time, damaged and destroyed equipments, increased drilling costs, and complication in production operations still occur as crooked-holes problems. In practice, a perfectly straight hole - one that is riflebore straight from surface entry to pay zone- is essentially impossible to drill. Ideally, good straight-hole drilling will result in a trouble-free hole that bottoms out within a reasonable horizontal distance from the surface location. However, geological factors and the natural bending of the drill string can frustrate even an experienced driller by requiring reduced weight on bit and therefore slower rate of penetration. 

